
The 
o dober, 

1998 

Traintnaster 
The Official Publication of the 

Pacific Northwest Chapter, 
National Railway Historical Society 

A train-length line of people wait at Wilsonville during the September 12, 13 commuter service operated using 
passenger cars owned by the Pacific Northwest Chapter, NRHS. The service was operated as part of the Westside 

MAX light rail line opening celebration. Trains made five Wilsonville-Beaverton trips each day. Some trips 
o erated with more than 400 assen ers. Photo b Glenn Laubau h 

Mailba 
Railroad Items in Tillamook and Garibaldi 

Dear Members of PNWC, 
I got your E-mail address from your web 

page and hope you can help. I'm detailing 
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some photographs for a friend of mine and 
have come across a few which I can find no 
information for. 

1. Port of Tillamook Bay. I found a page 
on this which basically just stated the current 
motive power and its history and have 
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consulted the August 1989 issue of Trains 
which has a good article on POTB and the 
blimp hangar etc. At that time, ex. SP 4406 
was not on the roster and it is not on the 
subpage of the Pacific Northwest Railroading 
main webpage. Do you have any history of 
this unit? 

2. There are a series of photographs at 
Garibaldi with steam engine #90, Pacific 
Northwest Lumberman's Railway passenger 
car and caboose #89. I believe this is a static 
display, rather than an operating museum 
railway. I thought it might be the Tillamook 
Fun Run Express but I am pretty sure it isn't. 
Can you shed any light on the title of this 
museum train, and history of the three items of 
rolling stock? Also, is the station building's 
'history' that of the BC Rail station at Garibaldi, 
near Squamish, B.c.? 

I look forward to whatever you or your 
members can give me on this, and appreciate 
your help. Thank you in advance. 

Elizabeth Davidge 
edavidge®hq.marh.gov.bc.ca 
1241 Sunnyside Avenue 

_Vktoria, B.c. Canada V9A 4A3 

The Destination of t he Mt. St. Helens 
[ In last month's Trainmaster, a letter was 

printed about the Mt. st. Helens passing through 
Idaho. This response was received:] 

The ex SP&S Mt. St. Helens (still painted 
GN orange and green) was purchased by Mike 
Gelhaus, NP railfan and BNSF employee from 
Spokane, who is restoring several former, 
North Coast Limited domes and other cars. It 
was delivered to a spur track on the north side 
of Yardley, Wash., in August. Other passenger 

IFrom The Wire • 
Portland & Western, Willamette & Pacific 

On August 3, 1998, Portland & Western 
employee Ken Fleming died of a heart attack at 
home. The recently completed new bridge on 
Portland & Western's Cornelius Pass line has 
been dedicated to him. The bridge will have a 
special plaque affixed to it in his honor. 

Construction has started on a new 8,000 
foot spur from P&W's Oregon Electric District 
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equipment at that location is owned by .... the 
Inland Empire Chapter, NRHS. 

Mike Denuty, IE Chapter editor 
theminer@povn.com 
Spokane W A 99207-3928 
509-487-1468 

Mars Light Information Wanted 
I have a web site on oscillating lights: 

http://trainweb.com/ gyra 
I want to get information on the Mars 

product line to put on the site. 
I contacted Mars (TRI LITE MARS). They 

no longer have any information on locomotive 
lights. The only sources for catalogs, 
brochures, illustrations, etc. is with railroad 
libraries or collectors. Union Pacific referred 
me to the Golden Gate Museum. They 
referred me to the Calif. State RR Museum. 
This summer I visited the Calif. State RR 
Museum library - who had nothing on the 
Mars Locomotive products. 

A newsgroup article suggested that the 
1966 or 1970 ed. of the Locomotive Cyclopedia 
might have illustrations on the Mars Light 
(Mars Signal Light_CQmpany). 

Would your library have these books? Do 
you have any information on these lights? 

Could you tell me if the Gyralite in the 
upper headlight opening of the 4449 (Portland) 
is a 20585 Gyralite or a 20595 Gyralite? 

Thank you for any information. 
Stephen L. King 
email: kingls@tds.net 
5826 East Lake Rd. 
Auburn, NY 13021-9658 
(315) 252-8101 

at Hopmere to serve Morse Brothers' Reed 
Quarry located due west of the community. 

A request spend $571,000 in capital to 
install 10,000 more ties during 1998 has been 
approved by GWI's Oregon Region. 7,000 
more new ties will be installed between Cook 
and Sherwood. 3,000 will be installed between 
Newberg and St. Joseph. Additional ballast 
and surfacing is included. 

- Provided by Bob Melbo, P&W / W&P 

The Trainmaster 



\ Chapter Timetable #432 - October, 1998 

Monthly Board of Directors Meetings: 
Thursday, October 8, November 12, 7:30 pm. 
Room 208, Union Station. These meetings are 
scheduled on the Thursday evening prior to 
the monthly membership meeting. 

Monthly Membership Meetings: 
Friday, October 16, November 20, st. Mark's 
Lutheran Church, 5415 S.E. Powell Blvd., 7:30 
pm. (third Friday evening of every month). 

Quarterly Chapter Potluck: 
Every March, June, September, and December 
there will be a potluck the evening of the 
membership meeting. Activities will start at 
6:30 pm. For more information, contact 
activities chair Marilyn Edgar, (503) 236-7271. 

Chapter Library Open Hours: 
The Chapter's Railroad Research Library is 
usually staffed two Saturdays a month. 
Library committee meeting on October 17th. 

Upcoming Membership Meeting Programs : 

October: Henry Ford: Genius at Work, 
program by Norton L. Norris 

November: Don Hunter from Eugene will 
show his "Early Steam" pictures. 

December: Potluck, Chapter Elections, and 
following the meeting video program "Choo 
Choo Christmas". 

January: Newsreel style program featuring 
chapter members favorite slides. If you are 
interested in contributing, contact Ralph 
Johnson at (503) 654-1930. 
If you have any programs or program suggestions that 
you feel would be of interest to the Chapter, Please 
contact Ral h Johnson at (503) 654-1930. 

Other Grou s' Events: 

Columbia Gor e a en House 

The 51st Annual Show of the Columbia 
Gorge Model Railroad Club will be November 
7-8, 14-15, 21-22, 28-29, 1998 at 2505 N. 
Vancouver Avenue, 10 AM to 5 PM.· Adults 
$3.50, kids 3 to 11 $1 (kids FREE w / can of food 
for Portland Police Dept. Sunshine Division). 
Info: Phil Maggs, 2925 SE 164th Ave., Portland, 
OR 97236, (503) 761-9527 or (503) 288-7246. E­
mail: pmaggs@teleport.com 
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The Trainmaster 
is the official newsletter of the Pacific Northwest 
Chapter of the National Railway Historical Society. It is 
published monthly for the benefit of its members. 
Articles which appear in the Trainmaster do not express 
the official position of the organization on any subject 
unless specifically noted as such. Material from the 
Trainmaster may be reprinted in other publications 
provided credit is given as to the source. 

The NRHS was formed in 1935 to preserve historical 
material and information pertaining to railroad 
transportation. The Pacific Northwest Chapter, one of 
more that 170 affiliates, was formed in 1955 as a non­
profit Oregon corporation. Any person age 16 or older 
with an interest in railroad history and transportation is 
eligible for membership. 

Please address contributions, correspondence, and 
exchange copies of newsletters to: 
Attn.: Trainmaster Editor 
PNWC-NRHS 
Room 1, Union Station 
800 N.W. 6th Avenue 
Portland, Oregon 97209-3715 
Voice: (503) 226-6747, Fax: (503) 230-0572 
E-Mail: pnwc@easystreet.com 
http://www.easystreet.com/pnwc 
Qntemet service donated to the chapter by 
EasyStreet On-Line Services, Beaverton, Oregon) 
ISSN: 0041-0926 

Assistant Editor: 

Circulation: 

Vacant 
Glenn Laubaugh, (503) 655-5466 

Chuck Storz, (503) 2894529 
Please be sure to inform the membership chair at 
Membership Services, PNWC-NRHS, P.O. Box 2384, 
Portland, OR 97208-2384 of any changes in the status 

address. 
Membership 

in the Pacific Northwest Chapter, National Railway 
Historical Society is available as follows: 

Regular: $32/year, Joint: $40/year 
Membership prices include National Membership as 
well as membership in the local chapter. For more 
information, please contact the membership chair at the 
above address or number. : 

Trainmaster Contributions: 
Contributions for the Trilinmaster are most welcome. 
Deadline for each issue is the 20th of the previous 
month. Last minute additions may be made after that 
time, but publication can not be guaranteed. 
Contributions should be sent to the address, e-mail 
address, or fax at the top of this column, or be left in the 
mailbox in the door of Room I, Union Station. Typed or 
word-processed material (3 1/2" disk Mac or MS-DOS 

nr",tprrprl for but not 
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Committee Chairs 
Activities: Marilyn Edgar, (503) 236-7271 
Meeting Programs: Ralph Johnson, (503) 654-1930 
Concessions: Jean Hickok, (503) 649-5762 
Excursions: Darel Mack ('98): (503) 654-5017 
Finance: Ralph Johnson, (503) 654-1930 
Library & Historical Foundation: vacant 
Membership: Ralph Johnson, (503) 654-1930 
Museum: Glenn Laubaugh, (503) 655-5466 
Public Relations: Gerald Schuler, (503) 285-7941 
Publications: Vacant 
Rolling Stock: Vacant 

Chief Mechanical Officer: . 
Peter Rodabaugh, (503) 771-8545 

Car Rental Agent: 
: Bob Jackson, (503) 231-4808 

Safety: Judy Hall, (503) 699-5042 

The Trainmaster would like 
to . thank chapter 
William Einzig 

member 
for his 

donation of funds that will 
allow for first class mailing of 
the Trainmaster for the 
remainder of 1998. 

The TRAINMASTER 
Pacific Northwest Chapter 
National Railway Historical Society 
Room I, Union Station 
800 N.W. 6th Avenue 
Portland, OR 97209-3715 

Address Service Requested 
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Chapter Officers 
President ('98): George Hickok, (503) 649-5762 
Vice-President: ('98): Ralph Johnson, (503) 654-1930 
Secretary ('98): AI Hall, (503) 699-5042 
Treasurer ('98): Janet Larson (503) 253-7436 
National Director ('94, '95, '96, '97, '98): 

Gerald Schuler (503) 285-7941 

Directors-at-Large: 
Ed Ackerman ('98, '99, '00): (503) 649-6000 
Bob Jackson ('97, '98, '99): (503) 244-4440 
Glenn Laubaugh ('98, '99, '00): (503) 655-5466 
Darel Mack ('98): (503) 654-5017 

(Filled vacancy, position opens at end of 1998) 
John Willworth ('97, '98, '99): (503) 284-8628 
Frank Weiler ('96, '97, '98): (503) 774-3319 

Doug Auburg, of Vintage Ads North 
America, in Vancouver, Washington has 
donated to the chapter museum 
committee seven poster-size 
reproductions of railroad advertisements 
dating from World War II to the 1950's. 
The advertisements will be on display in 
car #6905 during the September 26 and 27 
excursIons. 

ON- FIT 
ORGANIZATION 

u.s. Postage 
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